
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                   

 

Dear Hatch Ride Community        

We’ve had another busy month, there have been so many activities going on all around the school!  
Year 6 enjoyed their residential PGL trip and are now practising for their leavers production, 
Reception met some adorable dogs, Year 1 have been working 
very hard on their phonics and Year 5 went on a class trip to 
Englefield Estate.  

We had a fabulous sports day and were thankfully very lucky with 
the weather on Friday. I was so proud of the children for trying 
their best and cheering on their teammates. The winning team 
was yellow who will be able to come to school in non-school 
uniform on Wednesday 19th July. 

I’d like to say a huge thank you to Mrs Hill and Miss Sweetland for 
giving us the opportunity to apply for grants from their employers, we were awarded a £2000 sports 
fund and a £750 fund to spend on iPads used for sports!! 

I look forward to seeing many of you at the Summer Fayre on Saturday 8th July! 

J Sparrowhawk 

                       

 

School diary dates:  

July 
Weds 12th  Year 6 Leavers Production to be held at the Christopher Lee 

Theatre at Wellington College – more details to follow 
Fri 14th  School reports 
Mon 17th  Class Transition Day 

Hatch Ride  

Matters     June 23 



Weds 19th  Yellow team sports day winners – non-school uniform 
Thurs 20th Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Last Day of Term – school finishes 2.45pm 
Fri 21st INSET Day – No children in school 
September  
Fri 1st INSET Day – No children in school 
Mon 4th  Start of Autumn Term 

 

Classroom News 

Reception  

We have kicked off the final term of the year with lots of fun in the sun. We’ve loved playing in the 
sand and enjoyed the cars and ramps. Our topic has been People Who Help Us and we were lucky 
enough to have a visit from PC Joyce and his police dogs. We learnt about how they help PC Joyce at 
work and even got to stroke some cute puppies! Following on from this, we solved crimes and wrote 
reports to help Mr Joyce catch Little Miss Muffet! She had been very naughty and pushed Humpty 
Dumpty off his wall! In phonics, we have been working on reading and writing polysyllabic words 
-  we are fantastic at this! In Maths, we have mastered our understanding of odd and even numbers 
and doubles. We are starting to think about how we can be ready for Year 1 and been lucky enough 
to spend a couple afternoons in there so that our new Hatch Ride friends, who will be joining us in 
September, can visit their new Reception class.  

        

 

Year 1 

The children have been Phonics superstars this half term! They have tackled new, strange alien 
words with confidence and they have impressed everyone with their phonics skills over the last few 
weeks and over the whole of Year One. To celebrate the super work, we had a fun afternoon in the 
sunshine with hula hoops, hurdles, footballs and a parachute! It was great fun and everyone enjoyed 
trying new skills like hula hooping around their 
arms and hurdling at speed. 

We all enjoyed Sports Day and there were many 
events that the children loved and there were lots 
of moments where the children did themselves 
proud! The Year Ones decided that the bouncy 
hoppers and the sprints were their favourite 
events. We got to enjoy our ice lollies on the 
playground in the afternoon. Thank you to the 
PTO for the rocket lollies!  



We are looking forward to our Marwell trip and we are hoping to have lots of fun over the last few 
weeks of the school year.  

 

         

Year 2 

Children in Year 2 have immersed themselves in their writing, demonstrating the skills taught over 
the year. We enjoyed giving words of advice when writing letters (The Day the Crayons Quit), as well 
as developing excitement in a suspense story. We’ve have also been performing repeating poems 
with expression and body actions, and have started to write our own. For maths, we have been 
working in the role of robots for position and direction, and are currently working on capacity and 
volume. We used our recent work on the seaside as inspiration for painting textures as part of a 
collage. In computing, we’ve been working on presentations about animals, developing our word 
processing skills. PE provides excitement with striking and fielding skills (thanks, Adie - EPC) and 
team building skills (giving directions to a partner wearing a blindfold). For science, we have been 
learning about plants, including growing sweet peas (shortly to go outside). We also look forward to 
our trip to Marwell Zoo. Sports Day and our class assembly will have taken place by the time you 

read this – thank you for providing clothing, props and practising lines. 😊 

                      

Year 3 

In Year 3, we have had great fun the last few weeks using the stories of ‘Horrid Henry’ as a basis for 
writing our own playscripts. We acted out a story using a playscript and then worked in groups to 
create our own story featuring some pranks by Henry. The children then wrote their own playscripts 
with some imaginative pranks – we’re hoping they don’t inspire any tricks at home! In Science, 
we’ve found out about different types of skeletons and how muscles work and in Geography we 
have enjoyed learning about Crowthorne, including through a walk last week. We all enjoyed 



exploring the ages of different buildings, looking for features of interest and those that could be 
improved, and will be doing some follow up work using our findings. Recorder lessons have now 
come to an end for this term and we are so impressed with the progress the children have made. 
Thank to you to Mrs Riddett who has been supporting us with our reading. We are looking forward 
to a busy and fun filled last few weeks in Year 3!  

                           

Year 4 
We have been very busy and working hard as usual in year 4. The children particularly liked the 
lesson where they carved soap to make relief sculptures. In science we have been categorising 
animals and discovering lots of new facts. We have been learning about the digestive system and 
shared our knowledge in an assembly for parents and friends, we hope you enjoyed it.  We also 
loved participating in Sports Day, everyone tried their best and behaved impeccably.  

                                      

Year 5 

This term, we have been studying the Jabberwocky by Lewis Carroll and we 
are looking forward to showcasing our learning in our class assembly on 
7th July. In History, we have been learning about the Anglo-Saxons and we 
will end this topic with a study of the famous Battle of Hastings and the 
outcome for poor King Harold II of England.  

We had an interesting day trip to the Englefield Estate near Reading, where 
we met experts in different environmental specialities from wind farms to 
forestry to growing and processing wheat. We also handled some genuine 
Roman artefacts and measured a very large Redwood tree! We enjoyed a 
picnic lunch under a shady gazebo on what was a very hot day.  



                                           

 

Year 6 

This term is a busy one for Year 6. Once back from PGL, we have been focused on extended writing 
ready for our final assessments at the end of June which has meant we have written poetry based on 
The Dreadful Menace, a non-chronological report and a biography all about Linnaeus!  As well as 
this, we have been busy rehearsing for our Year 6 production which we are all looking forward to 
performing to parents in a couple of weeks' time.  

We have also been taking good care of the garden trying to make sure that our vegetables continue 
to grow healthily. Excitingly, we have also harvested our potatoes and ate them on Friday afternoon 
after an exhausting Sports Day morning. Stanley and Holly even had a go at making some homemade 
butter for us! 
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